
TEMPLE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
Final Minutes, June 27, 2018 (special meeting) 

Location: ​Town Hall, Annex room 
 
Attendees: Sean Radcliffe, Lincoln Geiger, Cathy Joly, Ult Mundane,  Adie Krulis 
Guest: John Kieley 
Started at 7:35 pm 
 
Marsh Property: ​Sean Radcliffe and Cathy Joly shared their observations of the public walk of the Marsh 
Property to see their trailers, vehicles and other machinery.  There was an extensive discussion that included: 

● Previous and current junkyards in Temple. 
● Chemicals and fluids that are in some of the vehicles and machinery. 
● Topology and geography of the Marsh property and surrounding properties including the stratified drift 

aquifer on three sides of the property. 
● Ecological risk/cost vs fiscal risk/cost. 
● Water contamination 
● Land contamination 
● Junk, litter vs hobby 
● Expense or difficulty to remove any problems to water and or land. 
● The concentration of risk in highly precarious location. 

 
The group unanimously voted to make a statement that the presence of the concentrated number of vehicles 
and machinery on the Marsh property created and increased ecological risk to water and land.  The 
geographical location of the Marsh property being on a hill surrounded by aquifer magnifies the risk.  ​Lincoln 
and Sean would attempt to make the ZBA meeting on July 9th.  Sean Radcliffe would write up statement 
reflecting the concerned voiced in the meeting and share with members in next few days (by weekend).  
 
The group adjourned by 8:37 pm.  Next meeting will be Wednesday, July 11th, 2018 
Minutes submitted by Sean Radcliffe. ​ Italics above indicate tasks to be done. 

 


